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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

I start by welcoming another new member of staff to our team. Miss Conneely, who will be working 

with our year 1 children. 

Many thanks to the members of our fantastic PTA who took the time after school to decorate the 

school and the grounds for Chinese New Year! It all looks amazing! 

We had some damage to a staff members car this week so it is important to ensure your child(ren) are 

with you while waiting to drop them off in the mornings. Bikes and scooters are not permitted on the 

school car park or the paths please. 

I’d also like to remind parents/ carers etc. that any unacceptable conduct on the school site will not be 

tolerated. School reserves the right to ban anyone from the school site who is causing distress to other 

parents/ carers etc. 

Thank you to the parents who came to look at our new outdoor classroom this week. As the weather 

starts to improve we will be using the classroom a lot more. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone. 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Elsie Melia: Elsie has been demonstrating her skills in counting out amounts to 5 
from a larger group of objects. She has loved using our chopsticks to put the correct number 
of pom-pom dumplings into each bowl and then once she had finished, she sequenced the 
bowls in order from 1 to 5. Excellent number skills Elsie. 
 
Reception – Laban Shaffer-Picton: Laban has been listening attentively and is continuing to 
show his ability to be an excellent role model to all of his peers. He has been working 
extremely hard in our lessons this week; sharing his ideas and inspiring others to try out new 
opportunities.  
Well done, Laban! 
 
Year 1 – April Churchill: For aiming high and always trying to better herself.  
 
Year 2- Isla Kitchen:  for always persevering in lessons with a positive attitude. You are so 
determined Isla and it is wonderful to see! 
 
Year 3 - Brella Tong: for progressing to Reading Plus and trying so hard! 
 
Year 4 - Mia Davies: for her excellent retrieval in Science 
 
Year 5 –  Conan Chum for his excellent research in our Geography lessons. 
 
Year 6 - Woody Chan: for working hard on his presentation. 
 
PE star - Ruby Ashall: For her expert demonstrations during this weeks lesson. 
 
 
Early Years News 
 
We have been continuing our work around Antarctica, learning more about the animals that 
live there as well as discussing environmental changes that have been happening to this 
polar region. The children have been exploring shape through creating and making their 
own penguins and 2D shape fish. They have been practising drawing around shapes as well 
as using scissors to cut them out, taking great care to cut along the lines. 
We have all enjoyed finding out about Chinese New Year. The classroom has been 
transformed into a Chinese restaurant where the children have been making their own 
playdough noodles, spring rolls, sushi, dumplings and prawn toast. We have learnt about 
the story behind the Chinese Zodiac and the children have made their own rabbit 
decorations for the year of the rabbit. They have loved watching the dragon dancing and 
after making their own dragon puppets the children have demonstrated some lovely dragon 
dancing of their own. What a fun filled week we have had! Well done Nursery. Have a lovely 
weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
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This week in Reception the children have listened and engaged in our new class text ‘The 
Storm Whale in Winter’, and have discussed what happens including their favourite part of 
the story. They have sequenced the key events from the story and they have designed their 
own front cover using the images from the text. The children have also been working on 
their writing skills by using their knowledge of sounds to write labels for each of the 
characters from the story.  
The children have used their creative skills to make a whale using junk modelling materials 
and have also been using a wide variety of resources to build a small word setting for the 
story.  
The children have particularly enjoyed learning all about Chinese New Year this week. The 
children have made Chinese lanterns, dragon puppets and have even started rehearsing for 
our whole class dragon dance tomorrow. The children will be experiencing a taste of China 
tomorrow and will get the opportunity to try Chinese noodles and sauce using their home 
made chopsticks. Have a lovely weekend. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
The children have been learning about changes in living memory and how shopping has 
changed since the 1950’s. We would like to say a huge thank you to all volunteers for our 
letters and for our video link from grandparents and great grandparents. The children have 
loved listening to your letters and video. In literacy children have been writing letters to 
reply to grandparents, thanking them and sharing what they have learnt about living in the 
1950’s.  
In maths we have been subtracting using a number line and we have been looking at how 
we can make bigger jumps to solve subtraction problems.  
In science we have been learning about animal classifications and we have been sorting 
different animal accordingly.   
Miss Emery 
 
We have had a huge focus on handwriting and presentation in Year 2 this week! The 
children are working so hard to present their work carefully and I am so proud of them! In 
Math's this week we have started a new topic on multiplication. We have looked at equal 
and unequal groups, repeated addition and using the multiplication symbol. Year 2 now 
understand arrays and are so confident when recognising patterns in tricky multiplication 
questions. We have been working on explaining how we find the answer in Math's and it is 
wonderful to see the children so excited to show me their working. The children have 
enjoyed using counters to make arrays to show pictorial examples of multiplication! In 
Literacy this week we have revisited expanded noun phrases and worked hard on our 
confidence with independent writing. We made a huge adjective word bank together and 
the children amazed me with their interesting and mature vocabulary! The children then 
used their ideas to write their own independent expanded noun phrases and then edited 
their work to improve their sentences. When we returned from lunch on Thursday, we had 
received a special image in an envelope labelled 'Year 2'. We spent the afternoon discussing 
the image and asked key questions about it that we wanted to find out. Miss Lewis informed 
us that the image was a picture of an explorer named 'Christopher Columbus'. We worked 
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together to devise some questions that we could research on the iPads. We enjoyed 
working independently to find out lots of information about him. We can't wait to continue 
with this topic next week! To end our week, we explored types of locations in the UK. Miss 
Lewis read the text 'The Queen's handbag' to us and we enjoyed following her adventure 
around the United Kingdom. She visited a range of places and we discussed key words such 
as coastal, rural, urban, town and city. Another fabulous week Year 2! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
This week in literacy, we have continued to prepare for writing our adventure story. We 
have looked at adding speech marks into direct speech and changing our word 'said' for a 
better synonym. We have also continued looking at adverbs and investigating how they 
change our writing for the better.  
 
In maths, we have continued to look at mental math strategies to help us adding 3-digit 
numbers with 2-digit numbers. We have specifically looked at using a number line and 
jumping the correct number of jumps to get us to the next multiple.  
 
We had the pleasure of having Story Stitchers in this week. The children LOVED their day 
and came up with amazing ideas which are now going to be turned into our very own 
storybook! It was a lovely inspirational day.  
 
In PSHE we have looked closely at healthy and unhealthy relationships and the children 
created their 'Relationship Circle' which will be put into our class big book.  
We have also celebrated Chinese New Year and discussed the year of the Rabbit and the 
lunar calendar.  
 
We have been practicing our common exception words in spelling this week and the 
children are all really coming along with remembering their spelling rules.  
Miss Conway 
 
This week in Year 4 in English, we have been recapping our word class knowledge which Mrs 
Shone was very impressed with. We then looked at a form of poetry called kennings as we 
are going to write our own about our choice of Greek god.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at subtraction and different ways we can subtract mentally. 
We have looked at how we can partition numbers to help to count back across the 10, 100 
or thousand. We then looked at deciding if we would choose to count on or count back 
depending on the calculation.  
 
In History, we have been learning all about the Greek gods which we really enjoyed. We 
have created fact files to use in our poetry. 
 
In Science, we have been recapping all the knowledge we have learned in previous years 
about living things and their habitats in preparation for learning about classification.  
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On Thursday, we had a fabulous experience with the 'Story Stitchers' we looked a different 
forms of poetry, haikus and rhyming couplets, we experimented with our own and practised 
syllables and rhyming.  We then made frames for our poetry all ready to printed into an 
actual poetry book. 
 
On Friday, we looked at Chinese New Year, which this year is the 'Year of the Rabbit', we 
looked at what it is, when it takes places and why it is celebrated. We then made our own 
envelopes for Mrs Shone to give us chocolate coins and then we made envelopes for our 
friends with special wishes for the new year.  
Mrs Shone 
 
Hi all! Another fantastic week in Year 5. 
 
In Maths, we have been using our partitioning knowledge to add large numbers. Sometimes 
this method was not efficient so we needed to decide which calculations work with this 
particular method and which did not because of too many exchanges. 
 
Within our writing lessons, we completed our newspaper article about Annie Edson Taylor! 
We used fronted adverbials, quotes, ambitious vocabulary and all of the correct newspaper 
features. 
 
For Science, we learnt about thermal conductors and insulators and the difference between 
the two. We then sorted items into the two categories depending on their properties. 
 
We are currently completing fieldwork in Geography by completing a comparison study 
between Niagara Falls/the Great Lakes and the Lake District. To begin with, we researched 
key aspects of human and physical geography within both areas and collected data on the 
average rainfall and temperature ready to plot this on a graph. This study will continue next 
week. 
 
Our History topic led us to look at the Danelaw and why Alfred the Great decided to give the 
Vikings a portion of Britain. We showed the boundary between the two sides of England on 
a blank map of the UK and discussed how the Battle of Edington was the catalyst to this 
change. 
 
Finally, in RE we began to look at Hinduism and completed independent research on 
elements of this religion. We researched facts such as the key symbols of the religion and 
where Hinduism is prominent. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
In English, Year 6 completed their newspaper articles explaining the main reasons for the 
end of the war. They have begun to understand the consequences of WW1 and how the 
Treaty of Versailles being unfair on Germany was a contributing factor to the beginning of 
WW2. 
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In History, the children have learnt about how prejudice and hate can lead to horrific 
consequences as we looked into some of the reasons why Adolf Hitler made some of the 
horrific choice that he did during WW2. 
 
We started our new novel, 'Goodnight Mister Tom', empathising with the main characters 
and gaining an understanding of the impact WW2 had on children, leading to many children 
needing to be evacuated away from the cities to the safety of the countryside. 
 
In Maths, the children have been continuing to work out area and perimeter - they have 
moved onto more complex shapes such as trapeziums and parallelograms, as well as 
composite shapes - we have used algebraic formulas and substituted into formulae to solve 
problems. 
 
In Science, we continued to learn about balanced diets and created Top Trumps cards to 
develop an understanding of the different nutrients that are found in a variety of foods. 
 
In Computing, we have identified different ways of working together online and understand 
that working together on the internet can be public or private; we have also been looking at 
how people can work collaboratively online. 
Mr Gould 

This week our UKS2 children have been competing in small sided cricket games, putting 
together the skills of striking and fielding into a modified game. Our LKS2 have started to 
play in doubles Tennis and Badminton combining transferable skills of movement and object 
manipulation.  
Mr Cooney 

 
Train to be a teacher with WPAT's School Direct programme 

 
Do you have a degree and want to train to be a teacher? Do you know someone who wants 
to get into teaching? 
If so, as part of Warrington Primary Academy Trust, Bruche Primary School offers a 1-year, 
local programme for trainee teachers. 
Successful completion will lead to a Post Graduate Certificate in Education from Liverpool 
Hope University AND Qualified Teacher Status.   
Placements are in WPAT and other local schools in Warrington and Halton; plus, we provide 
a dedicated mentor to support you and expert-led training. 
Why wait?  
Contact Linda and Abby direct on schooldirect@wpat.uk or call them on 07897 280909 to 
answer your questions.  
 
Full details can be found at: https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/ 
 

 
 
 
 

https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 

 
 
 



 

Page 9 of 11 
 

(ISSUE 47) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 20/01/2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Page 10 of 11 
 

(ISSUE 47) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 20/01/2023 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Page 11 of 11 
 

(ISSUE 47) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 20/01/2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 


